VCEH 

Meeting Minutes

December 17, 2014

Consent Agenda

Approval of November Minutes

Kathy Moved to approve the minutes

Brooke seconded

All approved, Daniel Abstained

Erhard- Distributed Legislative Priorities for the Affordable Housing Coalition-(See attached)

**Reminder that January 9th is the Annual Homeless Awareness day at State House with a noon vigil. Would like folks to have displays and handouts from across the state. Also testimony.

Also distributed a Membership invoice for the Affordable Housing Coalition for any agencies interested in joining. (see attached)

Would like a vote from at the January VCEH meeting to adopt the Affordable Housing Coalition’s priorities.

Rick of VCHB-Let coalition know population served by this board:

· 1500 households with special housing needs

· Homeless

· DOC re-entering

· Disabilities

A proposal was made to create a committee of a broader group of housing related workers to develop statewide housing strategies to provide an impact on ending homelessness.  Two documents were distributed, a memorandum from VCHB and an Access to Housing document. (see attached)

Comments:

· Room for consumer involvement

· Develop a template of what folks want to talk about and choose a variety of topics

NOFA


Decisions that need to be made

· Ranking Process (see attached)

· VT BOS Grant Priorities

VCEH Dec Minutes continued

· Reduced pot of money

· Policy and philosophy

· What’s important in Vermont vs what’s important to HUD

· What they will pay for

** Need to discuss with local Coc’s

· Local Impact

· HUD priorities of:

· Chronic homelessness

· Housing first

· Permanent housing

· Encourage Transitional Housing projects to shift their target populations

Question: are we going to submit an application that does what HUD wants or that meets the needs of the state?

PIT-January 28th is the Point In Time day and all forms need to be returned by  Feb 5th.

Question: will there be an option of returning the forms via the HMIS system? Answer yes.

**Trainings available throughout January.

New group form to address the Coordinated Intake and Assessment process. Meets the 4th Monday via conference call.

Single HMIS-


Define our needs


Will contact different Coc’s in New England to review what is out there


Each Continuum to evaluate current system

CHG-Chris Dalley will email the report and will be at the January meeting.

 The topic of multiple housing meetings and thought about combining them to one coordinated entity was brought up for thought and feedback. 

Next Meeting January 21, 2014.

